
Minutes 

Redvale Landfill 

Community Liaison Committee Meeting 

Held at the Redvale Landfill Office - Monday 26/08/2019 at 6:30pm 

     

Welcome: 6:30pm: Warwick Hojem 
 

Present: W Hojem, L Johnston, B Gibbs, B Macfarlane, J Hutchinson, L Taylor, A Nicholas, A 

Pattle 

 

Apologies: D Marshall, S Walker, A McNeil, K Storie, N De Witte 

 

Absent: M Drury 

 

Minutes previous meeting:  Circulated 

 

Minutes be accepted as a true and correct record – J Hutchinson 

Seconded – A Nicholas 

 

Matters arising:  

 

Correspondence In:  Nil 

 

Correspondence Out:  Nil 

 

 B Macfarlane presented an Operational update. Currently filling Cell 20B. Will ensure 

the tip pad will be kept low over the Christmas period to help avoid a repeat of last years’ 

complaints. At full capacity with ops staff (17). Rob Bailey resigned in June and Lewis 

Morgan is our new Ops Manager. Other changes include Allan Dyson stepping back with 

Glen Jujnovich taking over as Generation Manager and Kamal Prakash as Workshop 

Supervisor. 

Approaching Earthworks season (October). Ponds are clean and in good working order. 

The sludge taken from the ponds is tested and put into landfill. Managed Fill is down and 

trucks are down to around 180 per day. Smaller loads are being diverted to transfer 

stations to consolidate into bigger loads. Out of approx. 325 trucks 14% is residential 

waste. Still forecast for closure in 2028. 

 

Complaints:  

 

 The WMNZ Register of Complaints was presented. L Taylor confirms she has received a 

complaint from local Steve Thomas. V Hermanto keeps in regular contact with Steve. B 

Macfarlane spent a few weeks of early mornings monitoring up at the tip face. Will not 

open the cap until sufficient odour suppressant is in place. Also noted that an extra tee bar 

is required for behind the Workshop. L Taylor to follow up with Councils odour register. 

Redvale and Council need to provide a combined report.  

 

 

Regulatory Issues: 

 

General Business: 

 

 J Hutchinson discusses generators. Has done some research into completely housing the 

generators. Blair explains this is costly and the heat control would be difficult to manage. 

40 decibels is our consent limit. In June a storm blew up our switch and is due to be 

replaced in October. This means we are unable to run all generators at once for a 



Marshall Day noise report. Our original generators are not enclosed, however our most 

recent 2 are surrounded by 3 walls. We are replacing G2 next year. J Hutchinsons 

concern around noise is noted. 

 

 Pest control – J Hutchinson notes a significant amount of mynah birds nesting in the area. 

Would like to see more possum traps around the perimeter. Encourages a group effort 

rather than just one or two people.  

 

 Rubbish along the highway: WM provide a team to pick up litter 1km either side of 

Landfill Access Road. Clean the highway itself once a quarter 

 

 Auckland Regional Landfill consent has been lodged. Public will be able to make 

submissions. 

 

 Percentage air space to fill: 31.72% 

Percentage of landfill, filled: 68.28% 

Percentage of landfill final cap completed: 28.23% 

Percentage of landfill final cap still to complete: 71.77% 

 

 

 

Next meeting date:   25th Nov 2019 

Christmas dinner:  2nd December 2019 

 

Meeting closed:  8:04pm  

 

 

 

https://orders.wastemanagement.co.nz/site/redvale-energy-park-community/  

www.wastemanagement.co.nz/arl  

https://orders.wastemanagement.co.nz/site/redvale-energy-park-community/
http://www.wastemanagement.co.nz/arl

